## Mayland Parish Council Newsletter August 2019

## NOTICE OF CHANGE OF TRUSTEES FOR THE HENRY SAMUEL HALL

The Mayland Parish council has agreed to be the Sole Trustee for the Henry Samuel Hall.

In a Resolution passed by existing trustees transfer of the hall has been passed to Mayland Parish Council who will act as Sole Trustee of the Henry Samuel Village Hall.

The Henry Samuel Hall was purchased by Joseph Fels in 1908 for the village school and subsequently purchased by Henry Samuel in 1912. In 1924 Henry Samuel's widow passed it as a deed of Gift to trustees in order that it could always be used by the village.

It is believed to be one of the first demountable buildings in the United Kingdom.

This timber framed building is now in need of serious renovation to preserve its structure and bring it up to modern day standards and provide a useful facility for the village.

As Sole Trustees the Mayland Parish council have formed a new Committee dedicated to the management and running of the hall. This committee will need to raise funds for the renovation works through grants and donations.

Fund raising events have already started and we are calling on all the residents of Mayland/Maylandsea to support these events.

A full programme of events is being drawn up and will be advertised in the Mayland Mayl, Maldon and Burnham, facebook and a poster billing around the village.

There are certain parts of the project that may be completed by volunteers and if you are interested in helping restore this village asset please register you interest with the Parish Clerk.

For further information visit the parish council's website.

Website:maylandpc.org.uk Email: <a href="maylandpc@gmail.com">maylandpc@gmail.com</a>